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Background Statement: Provided by person requesting the interpretation. 

 

The standard states that the fixture factor, FixF, is = 1.0 if all of the showers in the home 

are connected to DWHR units and that FixF is = 0.5 if there are 2 or more showers in the 

home and only 1 shower is connected to a DWHR unit.  Ekotrope asks modelers to select 

the appropriate fixture factor.  However, it is unclear what a modeler or HERS Rater 

should select if there are 2 or more showers in the home and more than one but less than 

100% of the showers are connected to a DWHR unit.  For example, if there are three 

showers in the home and two are connected to a DWHR unit, what should the fixture 

factor be?  This scenario does not match either choice. 

 

Proposed Interpretation: Provided by person requesting the interpretation. 

 

 



 

 

If all the showers in the home are connected to DWHR units, FixF = 1.0, otherwise, if at least 

one shower is connected to a DWHR unit, FixF = 0.5. 

 

SDC Response: 

 

Is the proposed interpretation correct? __X___ Yes _____ No 

 

SDC Comments: 

 

Thank you for the IR.  The Committee will consider clarifying language for future versions of 

Standard 301. 
 

 


